
RESOLUTION APPROVING A CHANGE ORDER TO SMITH-ROWE, LLC  

IN THE AMOUNT OF $560,000 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF  

MEADOLWARK DRIVE WIDEINING PROJECT   

 

WHEREAS, in December 2020, the City entered into an agreement with Smith-Rowe, 

LLC for $7,685,944.11 for the Meadowlark Drive Widening project; and 

WHEREAS, in May 2022, the contractor was allowed to move from a phased approach 

of the widening project to completing one side at a time.  This change required additional 

temporary asphalt, milling, stone for drainage crossing, and flagging; and  

WHEREAS, some driveways were designed too steep per NCDOT standards, requiring a 

redesign and additional construction costs to tie into the new road profile; and  

WHEREAS, during construction the contractor has encountered unsuitable soils, requiring 

additional excavation work to remove the bad soils and the need for more select material to back 

fill the roadbed in certain locations; and    

WHEREAS, previously approved change orders have increased the current contract 

amount to $8,157,944.11; and  

WHEREAS, remaining fund balance from the completed Concrete Streets Rehabilitation 

project will provide additional money to cover this change order.   

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem that an increase in the purchase order for a not to exceed amount of $560,000.00 

is authorized to the purchase order (#33936) issued to Smith-Rowe, LLC to cover the cost of the 

additional work as part of the Meadowlark Drive Widening project.        


